Anniston Runner’s Club
Meeting agenda
May 6th, 2013 5:00 pm

Chamber of Commerce

Minutes
Executive Board Present: Nancy, Grace, Mark Lentz, Brooke Nelson, Leah Stuart, Haley Gregg (arrived a few minutes late and had to leave at 6pm) and Amie Hinton (arrived 6pm)
Nancy Grace called the meeting to order at 5:05 p.m.

I. Rockin’ Choccolocco 50K and Half: Nancy presented Todd’s request for this event to come under the auspices of the Anniston Runners Club, and to be known as a Club-Managed Race. According to RRCA Guidelines, a Club-Owned/Managed Race must meet “almost” all criteria. Below are Todd’s responses to the list of guidelines:

From the RRCA Site: A club managed race is one in which the club can answer “yes” to almost all of the following questions:

1. Does the club list the race on its calendar and discuss its status at board meetings? Yes, we would need to add to calendar.
2.  •If the club is a nonprofit organization, is the race referred to in club minutes as a club owned race? Yes
3.  •Is the club involved at each planning stage of the race? Yes
4.  •Does the club train and supervise the volunteers on the course, at the aid stations, and at the start and finish of the race? Yes
5.  •Do the registration and sponsorship funds run through the club’s bank account? No
6.  •Is the club responsible for overseeing the safety and risk management of the race? Yes
7.  •Could another organization assisting with the event be named in a lawsuit arising from an incident occurring at the race as the responsible party for the event ?(If yes, consult with the RRCA) No
8. •Does the club name appear in the race name? For example, “Road Runners Club 5K Run for Heart Health?” No. But club logo and name will be added to website along with other sponsors and printed material and shirts.
Discussion about allowing the race onto the ARC’s Club-Owned/Managed schedule followed. After which, Mark motioned to accept the race. Leah seconded. The motion carried unanimously.

The board noted the following:

1. That the race status be reviewed yearly.

2. That Todd should provide a report as to where donations from proceeds of the race go.

II. RRCA Convention: Haley thanked the Board for providing her the opportunity to go to the RRCA Convention last week. She enjoyed the conference and felt she learned a lot. And she enjoyed meeting other race directors, like the Marine Corps Marathon organizer. Here are the highpoints she wanted to convey to the Board, and she’d like the Board to consider implementing some of these.

a. Have more voting board members. We need more representation from the club.

b. Spread out volunteer duties.

c. Race Director Training: Haley would like to take this class. She is looking into when it’s offered. The Board was favorable for her to take the class. Cost: $500 for six online courses. She would be able to get Race Director Insurance after completing it.

d. Facebook Code of Conduct: RRCA recommends putting in place a Code of Conduct for club’s Facebook pages to protect the club from unwanted, negative, demeaning posts that detract from the purpose of the club’s Facebook pages. Haley is going to email the Board the actual copy for us to use on our pages.

e. Volunteer Incentive Program: This is a point system where volunteers earn points for working races, heading up areas, etc. The points would earn them “free” stuff. Some clubs have separate volunteer appreciation banquets. Maybe name a Volunteer of the Year. We would need to create a position of Volunteer Coordinator. 

f. Absence Policy: Haley would like to see an “absence policy” instituted for the Board. If members miss X number of meetings, they are no longer on the board. 

g. Vice President’s Role: Haley said she’d like to see the role of VP be one that shadows the president with the intent of becoming president in the future. Create the leader.

h. Engaging Beginning Runners: Haley said we already do a good job with this with our Rookie Runner program, but she suggested that we make them pay. She noted the dropoff in attendance as the program went on, and maybe if they had to pay up front, they would remain motivated. 

i. Quickbooks: Haley said it would be a good idea to train our Treasurer on Quickbooks. It would allow for easier reporting about the budget.

III. Discussion about Woodstock 5K Course and Rocky Hollow Neighborhood: Nancy met with the Anniston Chief of Police about the Rocky Hollow area. She asked if the crime rate was higher or lower, especially since the Rocky Hollow Neighborhood Association had been formed. He confirmed that the crime rates were lower, but said they had work to do. 

Nancy’s opinion is that we shouldn’t change the Woodstock 5k course. If crime is decreasing, and the neighborhood is trying to make it a good neighborhood again, then she doesn’t think the course should change.

We discussed all the ways the Rocky Hollow Neighborhood Association was willing to help with Woodstock. Haley and Brooke met with Jennifer Maddox, the head of their association, and they are very motivated to do whatever it takes to keep Woodstock in their area. Here is a list of items Jennifer is presenting to the association for approval, and she feels they will agree with all.

a. Wear t-shirts with their logo and “Friends of Woodstock”

b. Be a presence each week during training runs – specific people at specific spots – particularly those areas mentioned by people as being problematic

c. Hand out water during training runs

d. Create stickers to go on houses that would be good places to go if they had a problem during training run (Friends of Woodstock)

e. Put out yards signs with Friends of Woodstock on them

f. Hand out flyers with ARC members the week of the race reminding them of the race (ARC members do this each year)

g. Have a water station during the 5K

h. Jennifer is willing to speak to any ARC meeting to discuss details.

i. We committed to coming to any of their meetings to discuss. 

Discussion followed about how this would make the training runs safer, more fun, and would further relationships with neighbors on the course.

Nancy believes we should continue with Woodstock as it is for this year, especially since the 2012 Board already voted not to change the course. She doesn’t feel it should continue to come up for vote. She motioned for the course to stay as is. Leah seconded. The motion carried unanimously.

Nancy noted that if warranted, we would have an all-member meeting in September (date to be announced) where discussion would be allowed about concerns of the Woodstock 5k course.

IV. Historic Woodstock Signs: Brooke presented the Council and City Planner’s choices of sign style. If we approve copy and place the order in the next week for signs for the start and finish line, we will be able to get them up in time for the 2013 Woodstock 5k. 

Nancy motioned to move forward in ordering the signs. Amie seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

V. Vacant ARC Positions: 

a. Youth Running Director-Allison Miles has stepped down as Youth Running Director. Amie will post on facebook requesting a volunteer for this position. Mark Lentz has agreed to sub until one can be found. 
b. Equipment Manager- May and June- Michael Boling will do it. Mark Lentz has been organizing this position and getting a good system in place. 

   i. Brooke mentioned that she would like to see the clock fee raised

   ii. Mark would like to have a deposit made a month before each race

   iii. Amie noted that she believes that only the Race Director of each race      should be able to get the clock
   iv. Leah suggested that the clock be rented only to Grand Prix races

Mark will get with Mike Boling and come up with a plan and report at next meeting.

VI.    Replacement of Ed Turner as Past President and Board Member- Nancy suggested that the club do nothing regarding this at this time and discuss it next year. Brooke asked about by-laws in terms of past presidents, in case Ed resigns. Who would succeed him, since Steven Miles resigned? Brooke will research this and report back to the board. For now, Ed will be listed as Past President.
VII. New Business-

a. Fast Feet Team-Coach Sam Green asked for funding to cover costs for his team to go to Detroit. Funding would cover travel expenses and registration fees. He is putting on a 5k to help raise funds for the team, too. Brooke made a motion to offer a $500 Track Grant for his team to go to Detroit, and to allow them to use the ARC clock for their race. The ARC will be on the t-shirt. Leah seconded and the vote was passed unanimously.

VIII. Old Business-

a. The next ARC social is at Mellow Mushroom on May 18th. Nancy inquired about how often ARC socials should be planned. It was decided that ARC should provide a social each quarter. 

IX.       Treasurer Report- Leah distributed the monthly treasurer report. Approved

X.       Bylaw revisions-Item to consider

a. Adding more voting board members back onto the board. (i.e. Women’s Running Director, Youth Running Director, Triathlon Director, Ultra-Trail Running Director, Volunteer Director, Rookie Runners Director, W.A.R Director, etc.). Pros and Cons: One reason the new Bylaws adopted last year deleted so many board members is because we couldn’t get a quorum because we had so many members.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 6:54 pm. Next meeting will be June 3, 2013 at 5pm
